
May 2025 
In the Rear View Mirror 
	 What a great month of growth and 
opportunities we saw this month! I have had the 
tremendous privilege of teaching our men’s 

Bible study every other 
week for the past few 
months. In the picture 
on the right, you can 
see the group of men that have been joining us. Two 
of the men in this picture are visitors that we are 
praying will continue to join our services.  Majik is a 
Polish man who is training to become a pilot here in 
Iceland. Brynjólfur is an Icelandic man who has been 
attending quite regularly this month. We are praying 
that God would begin working in his heart to use him 
for His glory. The past several weeks here in Iceland 
have been incredibly hot with a high of 73.4° F. We 
took advantage of the opportunity and mowed the 
lawn at our church as a family. Megumi strapped 

Amelia to her back and went to work, and yes, I mowed the lawn too. I only 
stopped for a moment to take this picture. Everett joined in the work by 
picking up trash, rocks, and pulling weeds. It was such a great time serving the 
Lord together. We also were privileged to meet up with the Pickering family 
from NC and enjoyed some great fellowship over a meal during their 24-hour 
layover here in Iceland. It is always such an encouragement to know that 
there are people who are continually praying for us. 
The Road Ahead 
	 As we continue working through these weeks of summer, we are striving 
to reach out to our community through a variety of ways. Please pray with us as 
we try to reach this country with the gospel. On the first day of June, not only will 
Megumi and I celebrate six years of marriage, but we will also hold an End of 
School party during our Icelandic Children’s service. We have learned that 
holding big days has been a fantastic way to bring new guests in to hear the 
truth of God’s word. June will be a busy month as we have a couple of visitors 
coming. My sister Brittany will be coming up for a week to spend time with us 
and do some touring. A team of workers will also be coming up at the end of 
June from Morning Side Baptist Church to work around our church property in a 
variety of ways. Please join us in prayer that we would follow God’s leading and 
that He would continue to give grace to fulfill what He has called us to do. 

    	 	    Sincerely, 
	 	 	 -The Sears Family
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